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Israel Defense Forces 

Closure Order of a Place 

 

Pursuant to my powers as commander of the IDF [Israeli army] forces in the region and under my 

powers under the Defense Regulations (State of Emergency), 1945, Article 319 of the Order 

regarding Security Provisions [Consolidated Version] (Judea and Samaria) [West Bank] (No. 

1651), 5770-2009, and my remaining powers under any law and security legislation, and following 

my declaration issued on 3 November 2021 regarding the “Addameer- Prisoner Support and 

Human Rights Association” as an unlawful association, under the instructions of Regulation 84 of 

the Defense Regulations (Emergency), 1945, and since I believe it is necessary for the security 

of the region, and in order to combat the terrorist infrastructure, on all its parts, organizations, 

factions and bodies, and since I believe it is necessary to thwart terrorist operations and to 

damage the terrorist infrastructure, I order to close the place detailed below: 

 

The offices of the Addameer - Prisoner Support and Human Rights Association located in the 

building erected at coordinates 708264, N353129163, which are indicated by a line on the aerial 

photograph attached to this order and constitutes an integral part of it (hereinafter: “the place”). 

 

I order the immediate closure of the place, from the time this order is delivered, and to keep it 

closed. 

 

The administrators of the place must close the place, abandon its management and keep it closed 

from the time of receiving this announcement. 

 

Copies of this order shall be deposited for the perusal of any person during normal working hours 

at the following offices: 

1. The Offices of the Coordination of Government Activities in the Territories, Ramallah. 

2. The Office of the Legal Counsel for Judea and Samaria. 

 

Reasons for issuing the order: 

The place belongs to an illegal organization of the Addameer- Prisoner Support and Human 

Rights Association or is used to develop the activities of an illegal organization of the Addameer- 

Prisoner Support and Human Rights Association, and the continuity of the work of the place may 

affect the security of the area, the security of the IDF forces and public order. 

 

Whoever wishes to object to this matter has the right to raise his objection in writing, through the 

Public Complaints Office in the Central District Commander’s office, by email: 

Pinot.Tzibur.il@gmail.com; Fax: 025305741, Tel: 02-5395104. 

20    August    5782                                                                                 Alof Yehuda Fox 

17    August    2022                                                                                Commander of the  

                                                                                                               Israel Defense Forces                                        

                                                                                                              Judea and Samaria region  


